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COVID-19 STATEMENT 

Please be advised that the citizen enforcer issuing the enclosed sixty-day notice is 
taking into consideration the backdrop of the coronavirus that has gripped much of the 
country and globe alike, while following the process set forth under California Health 
and Safety Code §25249.6 et seq. and its implementing regulations.  

We have communicated with the California Attorney General’s Office that if it 
needs a reasonable amount of additional time before deciding whether to exercise its 
primary jurisdiction under the statute, my client will stand down for a mutually 
agreeable period.  That said, if the parties can reach an out-of-court agreement in 
furtherance of the public health after the requisite waiting period, and with the required 
information uploaded to the Department of Justice’s website, my client will conclude 
such negotiations since it will not only provide a substantial benefit to the public, but 
also avoid the need to involve the judiciary during a time that its resources are stretched.   

 
In sum, my client is neither oblivious nor insensitive to the impact of COVID-19 

as it relates to people of all ages especially the most vulnerable.  At the same time, our 
client is continuing on a reduced pace to investigate and, potentially enforce, the right-
to-know toxics initiative passed in 1986 by California voters. 

 
Please feel free to contact me directly with any questions regarding the underlying 

claims in the enclosed document.  As always, my client will negotiate financial terms 
(e.g., civil fines) in good faith after the non-monetary terms such as reformulation have 
been agreed upon between the parties. 
 

 
 


























